
 

 

 

 
City of Bastrop                         
Agenda Information Sheet:    
  
Historic Landmark Commission Meeting Date: January 18, 2017 
Designation of a Historic Landmark Agenda Item #6 
 
Project: 
Historic Landmark designation for 1005 Hill Street- structure only. 
 
Description and Background: 
The property at 1005 Hill Street is currently owned by Mildred Namken. The house is listed on the National 
Register of Historic Places as the Campbell Taylor-Greenlief Fisk building, the house is also listed as a Texas 
Historical Medallion Building and was designated as a Significant Landmark in 2008. 
 
Public Hearings were held before the Historic Landmark Commission on August 13, 2008, Planning 
and Zoning Commission on August 28, 2008 and City Council on September 9, 2008 to designate 
1005 Hill Street as a Significant Landmark.  The structure met 1, 2, 3, 4, 6 and 7 of the criteria listed 
below:  

 
1. Possesses significance in history, architecture, archeology or culture. 
2. Is associated with events that have made a significant contribution to the broad patterns 

of local, region, state or national history. 
3. Is associated with the lives of persons significant in Bastrop’s past. 
4. Embodies the distinctive characteristics of a type, period, or method of construction. 
5. Represents the work of a master designer, builder or craftsman. 
6. Represents an established and familiar visual feature of the city. 
7. Is designated as a Recorded Texas Historic Landmark or State Archeological Landmark, 

or is included on the National Register of Historic Places. 
 
The Historic Landmark designation entitles the owner to a rebate on a portion of the ad valorem 
taxes and an official City of Bastrop Historic Landmark plaque to designate the structure. 
 
The historic designation requires a Certificate of Appropriateness, approved by the Historic 
Landmark Commission, for any construction, reconstruction, alteration, restoration, rehabilitation 
or relocation of any Historic Landmark.  Any material change to fences or other exterior elements 
visible from the public right-of-way which affect the appearance and cohesiveness requires an 
approved Certificate of Appropriateness. 

 
 
City Contact:  
Launa Eckert, Planning Technician 
 
Attachments: 
Agreement for Historic Landmark Designation, History and pictures 
 
 






